
From: Soura, Christian
To: Baker, JoshJoshBaker@gov.sc.gov

Date: 11/12/2013 10:01:14 PM
Subject: RE: Executive Budget Document-Secretary of State's Office

     Word.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
 

From: Baker, Josh
 
Sent: Thursday, November 07, 2013 3:11 PM
 
To: Soura, Christian
 
Subject: FW: Executive Budget Document-Secretary of State's Office
 

Closing more out.
 
From: Melissa Dunlap [mailto:mdunlap@sos.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Wednesday, October 30, 2013 5:48 PM
 
To: Baker, Josh
 
Subject: Executive Budget Document-Secretary of State's Office
 
Josh,
 
Secretary Hammond and I enjoyed talking with you and Mr. Soura during our budget meeting. I have reviewed the 
document you gave me with the Goals and Objectives for the Secretary of State’s Office which is to be included in the 
Executive Budget.  We have no suggested changes. Thank you.
 
Melissa Dunlap
Chief of Staff & General Counsel
Office of the Secretary of State
1205 Pendleton Street, Suite 525
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone: (803) 734-2157
Fax: (803) 734-1661
Email: mdunlap@sos.sc.gov
www.scsos.com
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:  This email, including any attachments, contains information from the South Carolina 
Secretary of State’s Office that may be confidential or privileged.  The information is intended to be for the use of the 
individual or entity named above.  If you are not the intended recipient, you are not authorized to read, copy, retain or 
distribute this message.  If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender immediately by "reply to sender 
only" email and destroy all electronic and hard copies of the communication, including attachments.
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